


the film screening of the “Relief of Belsen” and urge DPI to continue to
provide appropriate resources for Holocaust Remembrance programs.

Finally Mr, Chairman, on May 4" we will commemorate World Press
Freedom Day. Freedom of the press is a cornerstone of American
democracy that is enshrined in our Constitution's Bill of Rights. We
strongly believe that a free press is fundamental for true democracy. For
this particular body - the Committee on Information — it is important
that we recall the Universal Declaration of Human Rights' affirmation in
Article 19 that "everyone has the right to freedom of expression...this
right includes freedom to hold opinions without interference and to seek,
receive and impart information and ideas through any media and
regardless of frontiers." This affirmation is perhaps more relevant now
than ever.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.



